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Deaths Babies

Daughters of Isabella

Quotes as of close of 
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat (bushel)	 $3.99
Corn (bushel)	 $3.00
Milo (hundredweight)	 $4.89
Soybeans (bushel)	 $8.67

Markets

The Colby Free Press wants to 
maintain an accurate record of 
our town. Please report any error 
or lack of clarity in a news story 
to us at 462-3963.

Corrections

Carol Arlene Banister Mlynar

Watch for your 
name in the 

Wednesday movie 
listings 

for 2 free 
passes.

(Passes must be used within 7 days.)

Pick up your passes at your:

MOVIE
PASSES

Colby Cinema
1935 S. Range • 785-460-9600

www.colbycinema.com
WINNER OF 2 MOVIE PASSES

LINDA VANHORN

NOW SHOWING
April 16th - April 22nd

THE BOUNTY HUNTER

PG-13  1 Hour, 50 Minutes
Friday & Saturday  7:00 & 9:00

Sunday -Thursday 7:00

Friday & Saturday 7:00 & 9:00 
Sunday - Thursday  7:00

R  1 Hour, 40 Minutes

HOT TUB TIME 
MACHINE

Genre(s): Comedy

COMING SOON
The Last Song
Letters to God

Diary of a Wimpy Kid
Iron Man 2

Genre(s): Adventure/Comedy

Starring: Gerard Butler &
Jennifer Aniston

Colby Implement is pleased 
to announce a new service 
for the Atwood area. We will 
have a parts drop off shed 
across the street from The 
Great Outdoors where in 
stock parts will be delivered 
by 7:30 AM the following day, 
Tuesday thru Saturday. 

NOTICE

For more information please 
call Colby Implement at 
1-800-532-6529.

                  
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
               
                
            

OPEN HOUSE CELEBRATION!! 
 
WE CORDIALLY INVITE EVERYONE TO ATTEND 
OUR OPEN HOUSE AND BUSINESS AFTER 5:00 
CELEBRATION AT OUR NEW LOCATION 1055 
S. RANGE ON THURSDAY APRIL 22, 2010.  

 
THERE WILL BE REFRESHMENTS AND 

ENTERTAINMENT FROM 3:00 TO 7:00 PM. 
WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!! 

 

             
 
 

Bridal 
Registry

Home 
Furnishings

950 S. Range • Colby
462-2222

Fax : 462-2262

Valorie
 Ackerman

&
Justen Fenske

Wedding: 
April 24, 2010

General Public
Transportation Van

“This Project Funded in 
Part by the KDOT

Public Transit Program”

If possible call for 
Reservations by 11 am 
the previous business day. 
Provided to Colby, Brewster, 
Gem, Menlo, Rexford and a 
Portion of Oakley as needed.

Hours:  8 am to 4 pm
Days:  Monday - Friday

Phone:
460-2901 (8 am - 12:30 pm)
443-9208 (12:30 pm - 4 pm)

155 W. 5th Street - 785-462-3963

Contact Kathryn at the 
Colby Free Press for more 
information on available

 carrier and motor routes.

NEED EXTRA MONEY?
BE A NEWSPAPER CARRIER!

Check out all these GREAT incentives!

Sign on bonus after 3 months
Bonus for new subscribers

Various sized routes
1-2 hours, 4 times a week

Weekends always off
Friendly customers

Work Monday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday....
1 to 2 1/2 hours each afternoon

Brewster
Carrier

Stop in at 155 W. 5th Street
or Call Kathryn 785-462-3963

$25 sign on bonus after 3 months
Bonus for new subscribers
No 2 routes are the same
Work at your own pace

HELP WANTED
EMT, LPN, RN,

LAB TECH, ECT.

For life insurance medical 
reports locally.

 Venipuncture skills required.
Part-time; flexible hours.

Interesting work.
$30 - $55 per hour.

Call
316-832-0985

or e-mail
christinawirtz@cox.net

Hallie Bolyard

Hallie Breann Bolyard

Chesney Rose Marshall

Brenlynn Marie Rath

Haylie Jade Broeckelman

Carol Arlene Banister Mlynar, 
82, Emporia, a retired teacher and 
counselor, died Friday, April 17, 
2010, at the Holiday Resort Care 
Center in Emporia.

She was born June 7, 1927, in 
McDonald, the daughter of Otis 
and Edra (Lockhart) Banister. A 
1944 graduate of McDonald High 
School, she graduated from Fort 
Hays State University with bach-
elor’s and master’s degrees. 

On May 30, 1947, she married 
Robert D. Mlynar in Hays. She 
was a teacher and her husband was 
a high school principal. The fam-
ily lived in several towns in west-
ern Kansas. After her husband’s 
death, she was a school counselor 
in Grand Island, Neb., until she re-
tired in 1993.

Mrs. Mlynar was a member of 
and taught Sunday school at the 
First Friends Church in Emporia 
and had been active in Friends 
organizations. She also had been 
a volunteer for Court-Appointed 
Special Advocates, a group which 

helps children involved in court 
cases.

She had been a member of the 
American Association of Univer-
sity Women, the Thursday Tea 
and Talk Club, Phi Beta Kappa, 
the Flint Hills Genealogy Society, 
the Emporia League of Women 
Voters, Women’s City Club and a 
western history club.

She was preceded in death by 
her husband in 1975, and a broth-
er, Boyd Banister.

She is survived by a son, Shan-
non D. (Bobbi) Mlynar of Em-
poria, a foster daughter, Tammy 
Wilson of Georgia; two grandchil-
dren; three step-grandchildren; a 
great-grandson; and a step-great-
grandson.

Cremation. A service will be 
held later at Mankato.

The family suggests memorial 
donations to the church in care 
of Roberts-Blue-Barnett Funeral 
Home, Box 175, Emporia, Kan., 
66801.

Hallie Breann Bolyard, daughter of Lance and 
Dana Bolyard of Colby, was born Wednesday, April 
7, 2010, at Citizens Medical Center. She weighed 7 
pounds, 9 ounces and measured 19 inches.

Brother Heath and sister Hailey welcomed the 
baby home.

Grandparents are Dewey and Pam Augustine of 
Colby and Vertie Bolyard of Bird City. Great-grand-
parents are Floriene Whisnant of Colby and Leonard 
and Tillie Augustine of Ellis.

Haylie Jade Broeckelman, 
daughter of Zach and Breanna 
Broeckelman of Oakley, was born 
Friday, April 9, 2010, at Citizens 
Medical Center. She weighed 7 

pounds, 15 ounces and measured 
19.5 inches.

Grandparents are Steve and 
Jeanne Townsend of Camarillo, 
Calif., and Lee and Barb Broeck-

Chesney Rose Marshall, daugh-
ter of Chris and Jackie Marshall 
of Oakley, was born Sunday, April 
11, 2010, at Citizens Medical 
Center. She weighed 7 pounds and 
measured 19 inches.

Grandparents are Don and Car-
olyn Marshall of McDonald; Roy 

and Mary Morrison of Alexandria, 
Va.; and Jim and Brenda Hurst of 
Weston, W.Va. Great-grandparents 
are Treva Marshall of Atwood, 
Russell Marshall of Burlington, 
Colo., and Lois Watters of Gree-
ley, Colo.

Brenlynn Marie Rath, daughter 
of Davis and Terra Rath of Selden, 
was born Monday, April 12, 2010, 
at Citizens Medical Center. She 
weighed 8 pounds, 1 ounce and 
measured 20.5 inches.

Sister Breanna and brother 
Joshua welcomed her home.

Grandparents are Jerry and 
Paula Schiltz and Mike and Billi 
Beckman of Selden and Bill and 

Jean Vickers of Hoxie and Tim 
Rath of Greeley, Colo.

The Tabor College Symphonic 
Band, directed by Dr. Richard 
Cantwell, professor of instrumen-
tal music and chair of the music 
department, will perform in con-
cert at 7 p.m. Sunday at the Colby 
Berean Church, 1000 S. Franklin.

Made up of students from all ar-
eas of study, the band is perform-
ing seven shows for its annual 
spring tour.

“This year’s program has more 
variety of musical styles and a 
wider range of soloists than in 

years past,” Cantwell said. “The 
number of students with solo play-
ing ability is greater.”

The program features a number 
of well-known songs, including 
“Ave Maria,” “Beautiful Sav-
ior,” “Carnival of Venice” and the 
“Fanfare Prelude on Ode to Joy.”

Cantwell is in his 12th year as 
chairman of the music department 
and director of the instrumental 
music program.

Tabor College is a Christian lib-
eral arts school in Hillsboro.

Tabor College band
to play here Sunday

Immaculate Heart of Mary Cir-
cle of the Daughters of Isabella 
enjoyed a dinner of spaghetti and 
meatballs with salad, bread and 
four kinds of pie when the mem-
bers met on April 8 in the base-
ment of Sacred Heart Catholic 
Church.

Regent Theresa Baker called the 
meeting to order and lit a candle 
in memory of deceased members. 
Members heard a report that four 
teen members had attended mass 
for Queen Isabella Day on March 
31.

The opening ode was sung, and 
members said a prayer and pledge 
to the flag in unison. Ceann Rine-
hart gave a spiritual message from 
the chaplain’s guide. 

Members reported visiting 
many sick friends. Joan Albers 
reported 586 babies were saved 

in the Spring Right to Life prayer 
activity.

Joan Ziegler, Marge Robben, 
Margaret Denneler, Theresa As-
chenbrenner and Rhonda Rog-
ers offered to bring cookies after 
First Communion Mass on April 
11. Twenty-one took first commu-
nion.

Rosemary Bange, Baker and 
Charlene Barnett told of plans to 
attend the Daughters of Isabella 
conference in McPherson on April 
17 and 18.

The group agreed to give a mon-
etary appreciation to Father Dana 
Clark for all he does for them

A prayer for priests and in-
creased membership and the ob-
ligation were said before adjourn-
ment.

— Margaret Denneler

Restaurants facing scammers
Kansas Attorney General Steve 

Six and Secretary of Agriculture 
Josh Svaty are advising restau-
rant owners to be on the alert for 
suspicious calls from someone 
claiming to be a restaurant inspec-
tor. The caller may actually be a 
scammer trying to use the restau-
rant’s phone number to establish 
an identity for an online service 
such as Craigslist. 

“Over the past couple of days, 
our food safety program has been 
contacted by several restaurant op-
erators who report receiving a call 
from someone who claims to be 
with the health department,” said 
Secretary Svaty. “Our inspections 
are unannounced, so operators 
who received the call promptly 
alerted our agency.”

All report that after the caller 
says a health inspector will visit 
soon, the caller then tells the res-
taurant that they will receive an 
automated phone call providing 
a five-digit number that must be 
given to the inspector. The inspec-
tor does not visit, but the restau-
rant receives a third call from the 

original caller asking for the five-
digit number. When the restaurant 
provides the number, the caller 
can use it to bypass Craigslist ver-
ification controls put in place to 
prevent spam and online scams.

“All Kansans need to be wary 
of calls similar to this,” Six said. 
“Never provide information, even 
a PIN number you are provided, 
to a caller you do not know. They 
may be attempting to steal your 
identity. We’re advising anyone 
who gets a similar call to notify 
local law enforcement.”

The attorney general’s office 
receives complaints of similar 
scams often. To report a scam, 
visit www.ksag.org or call (800) 
432-2310. 
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